
“Walking together, experiencing and sharing God’s love.”

MAY   2021

From the Pastor
Dear Broadmoor Presbyterian Community,

Although we did not receive the April showers

that we so desperately need, we did receive
showers of blessings: Easter celebration,
laughter at the Holy Humor Service, a joint
worship service with the St. Andrew
congregation, and this coming Sunday we will
make a joyful noise at our Hymn Sing Sunday.
Additionally, we began to upgrade our
technology in order to begin hybrid worship
services. Our beloved and talented music
director, Janet Haddox, has learned new
software allowing her to enrich our hymns
played so beautifully by pianist Evelyn Masuda.
Our administrative assistant, Martha Espinosa,
continues to manage our physical office while
managing our online presence. And, Session
discerns God’s call while supporting our team as
we build towards the future.

At our recent meeting, Session approved to set

aside financial resources to begin upgrading our
technology in the sanctuary. Janet, Ray and I
met with Michael Hatfield and his team last
week in the sanctuary to go over options. We
are looking at a three-step process over the next
year. First, we plan to install screens so folks can

come to the sanctuary to enjoy the Zoom
service. Next, we will upgrade the microphone
and Internet in order to live-stream the sermon
and liturgy from the sanctuary. The final step
will involve upgrading the speakers, piano mic,
and choral mic so we can live stream the entire
worship service. This is an evolving process and
the time frame is open ended. We believe that
these upgrades are not just a short-term
solution. Rather, they will propel us into the
future allowing us to remain connected with our
church family across distances and health
restrictions.

I admit, this process has layers of complication.

For example, after meeting with the technicians
last week, we realized our Internet is too slow to
live-stream. Yet, as we stumble along, we do so
with the support and care of one another.
Session and I are here to answer questions and
discuss ideas. So, let us all pray as the worship
team prays every Sunday, “God make the
technology work as you see fit, and give us the
flexibility to deal with it.   Amen.”

Sincerely,

Andrew
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Session
Session met virtually in a Regular (Stated)
meeting on April 15, 2021, with the Rev. Karen
Thistlethwaite as Guest Moderator. The
following motions took place, all approved
unanimously:

● To send the approved Mission Study

Report and the Ministry Information
Form to the Presbytery’s Committee on
Ministry.

● To use the Presbytery’s $5,000 grant
from the memorial fund to upgrade the
technology in the sanctuary to provide
hybrid worship and to offer more
opportunities for future events.

● To safely begin hybrid in-person worship
once the sanctuary can provide for
hybrid worship.

● To remove the two-signature
requirement from the checking account
at Wells Fargo to be able to make on-line
purchases with the Wells Fargo debit
card.

● For the internal (BPC) policy to continue
requiring two signatures on all BPC
checks.

● Request to rent the sanctuary for a
wedding, Sunday, July 4, 2021, from
3:00-6:00 p.m. Approved with proviso to
observe safety precautions and hire
professional cleaning after the event.

● Request to rent space to Villa Sinfonia
with safety precautions in place during
the months of April and May.

● One motion was denied by unanimous

vote to rent space to Casa de Oración
because we lack the space for them at the
present time.

If you have any questions concerning these

proceedings, please contact an elder.

— Respectfully submitted, Marian Hardin, Clerk

of Session

Board Of Deacons
We recently learned of the passing of a long
time BPC member, Margaret Dietrich. Margaret
passed away on Saturday morning, April 17th. A
burial ceremony will be held at Skylawn
Cemetery on Thursday, April 29th starting at
1:00 pm with a Celebration of Life following at
Nick’s Rockaway for a late luncheon.

— Respectfully submitted, Mariah Gravem,
Moderator

Building & Grounds

The Building and Grounds team met on April

11th. The church office door
has a new look. After
sanding and painting, Dennis
installed a new mail slot,
peep hole, sign and weather
stripping.  Thanks Dennis.
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Beginning with the
hallway by the
Geneva Room, we
have started to reseal
the windows in the
church. Our next
meeting will be June 13, 2021.

— Respectfully submitted, Eric John Gravem,
Chair

Faith Formation

Thanks to all

who
participated in
distributing
palms and
chocolate

crosses for Palm Sunday service. It was a
surprise for most. It was fun for those who
ding-dong-ditched the congregation leaving the
goods.

Fellowship Craft Night

was interesting. We
made origami crosses,
then played Bingo.

Remember winners, prizes await our return to
the church.

Join us for Fellowship Night on the first Tuesday

of the month at 7 pm on Zoom.

Time is approaching for student graduations.
Do you have a graduate that you would like to
recognize? Get your information in to the office
by May 5th. We are planning a Youth Sunday on
May 16th.

Are you interested in reading and discussing Sue

Monk Kidd’s book called “The Invention of
Wings?”  If so, let the office know by May 9th.

Our next meeting will be on Sunday, May 16th

after worship.

— Respectfully submitted, Geraldine Thompson

Finance

Month Income Expense Surplus/Deficit

March $12,840.81 $14,698.24 -$1,857.43

Year to date Deficit balance:     -$2,336.11
All items are in line with the 2021 Budget.

Special Note:
A new computer was purchased for the
bookkeeper $1,456.74.
Report reflects February and March salary for
Musician, which adds an additional $717.17 to
the March report.  Both items equal  $2,173.91.

Finance met on April 8, 2021 all members were
present: Pastor Andrew Quick, Marian Hardin,
Joan Anderson, Martha Espinosa, Ray Haddox,
Bonnie Cobb and Margie King.
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Items discussed:
● Cross training for Bookkeeper and

Administrative Asst.  began April 9, 2021.
● Remove the two-signature requirement

on the checking account at Wells Fargo in
order to be able to make online
purchases with the Wells Fargo Debit
Card.

● Internal policy (BPC) of two signatures to
remain on all BPC Checks.

● Disbursement of Special Offering to be
done quarterly.

● To remain with current tenants before
adding new tenants at this time, unless
additional income is needed in the future.

● Discussion of Mission Study updates.

— Respectively submitted, Annette Shreve,
Finance Elder

Mission Ministry
Thanks to all who donated to the One Great
Hour of Sharing special offerings. Our
congregation collected over $600 for the
Presbytery (USA). We are proud to commit to
the Matthew 25 initiative.
We are a Matthew 25 church.

Worship Ministry
We continue to worship together over Zoom
and look forward to being back in our Sanctuary
when possible.

This photo made our Easter Sunday Zoom
service special, we miss our Sanctuary. We
enjoyed our first Holy Humor Sunday service,
thanks Pastor Andrew.

St. Andrew Presbyterian Church in Pacifica
joined our April 18 Zoom service. It was a
wonderful gathering and seeing those familiar
faces, too, made it more special. Our
congregation is invited to join the St. Andrew
worship service on May 2, 2021. We have the
option to visit their 9:30 am or their 11:00 am
service.  What a treat! See you there.

— Respectfully submitted, Perla G. Ibarrientos,
Chair

A Note From
Greeting to everyone at Broadmoor!

— Carol Jordan

Inspiration
An angel says, "Never borrow from the future. If
you worry about tomorrow and it doesn't
happen, you have worried in vain.  Even if it
does happen, you have worried twice."

4



The Broadcaster May   2021

Broadmoor Memorial Fund
Acknowledgments for April 2021

In Memory of Jackie Hon
Contribution made by:

Helen Hayes

Broadmoor Memorial Fund
Honor or memorialize loved ones - print this
form and submit it to the office.

http://bit.ly/BPCMemorialFundForm

Broadmoor Church Officers

Elders Deacons

Class of
2021

Perla Ibarrientos
Geraldine Thompson

Gerry Manis
Lina Sana
Dennis Shreve

Class of
2022

Martha Espinosa
Margie King
David Pajarit

Riyad Asfoor
Ruth Cruz
Ray Haddox

Class of
2023

Bonnie Cobb
Eric John Gravem

Jean Aro
Mariah Gravem
Rich Murray

Clerk of Session:  Marian Hardin

Contact Information
Broadmoor Presbyterian Church

377  87th Street, Daly City, CA 94015

Email: bpcdcoffice@gmail.com

Website: http://broadmoorpres.org

Pastor Andrew P. Quick
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broadmoor presbyterian church, daly city broadmoorpres.org      Church Calendars: http://bit.ly/BPCOfficeCal http://bit.ly/BPCFacility

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat
Worship 10 am

Services | Meetings 
conducted via Zoom

Contact the church
office for the

Zoom link

Mental Health
Awareness Month

Communion
Rev. Brian Camara
St. Andrew Church

Zoom

NICOLAS HARTANTO 
BD

Fellowship Night
7 pm

National Teacher's
Day

Meditation 1 pm  

National Day of
Prayer

 National Nurse's Day
WILL HOLDEN BD

May Friendship Day

HELEN HAYES BD

FRANCESCA 
GRAVEM BD

MARGIE KING BD

PERKY
 RAMROTH BD

JUDY STONE BD

Meditation 1 pm  

Ascension of the Lord

ALICE
LETCAVAGE BD

GEORGE SMITH BD

Youth Service Sunday
Deacons 11 am
Faith Formation

11 am

MARJIE TWEEDIE'S
100th BD

OLLIE
ANDERSON BD

SARAH
FISHTROM BD

Meditation 1 pm  

Session 7 pm

Mission Team 11:30

Pentecost Offering

TABITHA
SORIANO BD

Meditation 1 pm  

MEMORIAL DAY

Church Office Closed

BUILDING
For Yesterday is but a Dream,

And To-Morrow is only a Vision;
But To-Day, well lived,
Makes every Yesterday
A dream of Happiness

And every To-Morrow a Vision of Hope.

Follow/Like us on

http://bit.ly/BPCdc

http://bit.ly/BPCOfficeCal
http://bit.ly/BPCFacility


 

broadmoor presbyterian church 

 
 

BROADMOOR MEMORIAL FUND 
Contributions Form 

 
Make a contribution to Broadmoor Presbyterian Church in memory of or in honor of a person or event. 
Send contributions to the church office or place in the offering plate during worship.  
 
Please complete the following 
 

☐    In Memory of: ☐    In Honor of: 
 

Name:_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
   

Amount:  $_______________________                          Date:  _______________________________________ 
 

Contributed by 
 

Name:______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Complete Address:________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Send acknowledgement to 
 
 

Name:_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Complete Address:_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
Blessings of gratitude, 
Broadmoor Presbyterian Church 

 
 

377 87th street | daly city, ca 94015 | (650) 755-0597 | bpcdcoffice@gmail.com  
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